
  
 

 
 

43 Stewart Road 
Collingwood, Ontario 
L9Y 4M7 Canada 
epcor.com 

February 10, 2023   

Sent by EMAIL, RESS e-filing 

Nancy Marconi 

Registrar 

Ontario Energy Board 

2300 Yonge Street, Suite 2700 

Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 

 
Dear Nancy Marconi: 

Re:  EPCOR Natural Gas Limited Partnership (“EPCOR”) 
Ontario Energy Board (“OEB”) File No. EB-2022-0184 
South Bruce IRM Application - Phase 2 – Customer Volume Variance Account  
Extension Request  

 

In the OEB’s Procedural Order No. 4, dated December 8, 2022, the OEB established a deadline of February 10, 

2023 for EPCOR to file its Reply Argument in the above-noted Proceeding.  EPCOR requests that the OEB grant 

an amendment to the procedural timeline and extend the Reply Argument filing deadline from February 10, 2023 to 

February 13, 2023.  Please consider this correspondence a motion to extend EPCOR’s filing deadline, should the 

OEB deem that a motion is necessary in this circumstance.  

 

ENGLP requires only a minor extension of time to complete this task.  We note that the employees involved in 

finalizing the Reply Submission are currently also engaged in preparations for the upcoming EEDO Cost of Service 

oral hearing.  We submit that this request is reasonable, will not prejudice the other parties to this proceeding, and 

will not alter any other dates in the procedural order.   

 

Thank you for your consideration.  Please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned if you have any questions. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 

Tim Hesselink 

Senior Manager, Regulatory Affairs 

EPCOR Natural Gas Limited Partnership 

(705) 445-1800 ext. 2274 

THesselink@epcor.com 
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